STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 16, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve
Goldsmith.

The Town Clerk’s office was closed due to the holiday.

Steve Goldsmith worked with Jason Contrady on the corrections to the Emergency management plan. He
will type the changes for next week.

Steve Goldsmith is working on quotes for the steeple painting and clapboard replacement estimating the
cost of $32,000 for the total job with primed cedar clapboards and two coats of paint.

The selectmen signed the exemption approval for Wright.

Jason Anyon spoke to the selectmen in response to the letter regarding the excavation depth near the far
tower. He stated the excavation is still above the agreed depth. He went over the plot and depths with
the selectmen who were satisfied with his explanation. His request for a building permit for a covered
structure was denied per the zoning ordinance. Jason Anyon recorded the meeting.

The new section of the cemetery is now only open to residents. The town clerk has been notified. Three
checks for the Trustees of Trust Funds for lots sold. Cemetery budget will include money for a new
mower.

The cemetery trustees met for their posted meeting Wednesday January 11, 2023.
Bruce Smith will speak with Concord tomorrow on the FEMA appeal.

Bruce Smith will check with the Town Clerk about town officers.

The School Board will discuss the time for their town meeting at their meeting tonight.
The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed Payroll.

Jay Croteau moved to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

It was suggested the town paint white lines on the Pond Rd.

The selectmen worked on warrant articles and budget items. The selectmen were removed from
Conservation article for Land Use Change Tax.. Discussed establishing a capital reserve.

The EFTPS liability check date was changed to 12/31/2023 for year end balance sheet.
Steve Goldsmith stopped at Art Johnson’s to look at the concrete.

Jay Croteau emailed Dan Johnson about his driveway culvert.



Bobs Fuel will be here Wednesday to fix the heater for the oil tank.
Durwin Clark worked without a partner over the weekend. Steve Goldsmith willing to help.
Bruce Smith is working on the Eversource streetlights. The bill changes should occur next statement.

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



